
Dear Praying Friends, 

The Spring months have continued to be busy for us.  Due to some medical complications 
with Allen, he and my wife did not travel with us for our April meetings. The time at home was 
very needful for him, and we are rejoicing that God saw fit to heal him completely during the 
time of respite.  

Artiss and I began April with a time of refreshment with our missions agency family.  Over 150 
people gathered together in western North Carolina not only to fellowship together as friends 
but as fellow laborers for Christ.  Though this gathering is planned yearly due to the pandemic 
this is the first time we have seen many of the mission's family in over two years.   Not only do 
we fellowship together but it is a wonderful time to get renewed and refocused on our calling 
to missions and the Lord's work. 

As April continued, God did allow us to be in several meetings, including two Mission 
Conferences.  We are so excited that Central Baptist Church in Mt. Vernon, KY, and Great Hope 
Baptist Church in Carlisle, PA have partnered with us in getting the Gospel to Washington!   

As May came, Allen's medical conditions were cleared by our doctor and we are all traveling 
together again!  We were able to share our burden with churches in Georgia, North, and South 
Carolina. 

God is working in preparing us to move to Washington.  There is more I would like to share on 
this matter but we are seeking God's perfect leading on this matter and I hope to share more 
soon!  I would ask for your prayers specifically for us to know God's timing.   

We are so grateful for your faithful prayer and financial support.  You are faithfully holding the 
ropes so we can focus on the burden and mission that God has called us to.  Thank you!

We praise the Lord for: 
• A continued increase in our support level. 
• God continuing to fill our schedule with meetings. 
• Safety while traveling

We are praying for: 
• A softening of peoples hearts to the Lord’s work 
• Effective deputation ministry 
• God’s wisdom and timing for Washington

It was a joy to assist Central 
Baptist Church in assembling 
John & Romans for several 
missionaries around the world.  I 
have helped with this before, but 
this was Artiss' first time.  She 
was so happy to be helping and 
making friends while doing it!  
The best part for me was that we 
finished a batch going to Sioux 
Falls, SD to a church planter I 
have met several times.  It's 
wonderful to know I had a small 
part in getting the Gospel there!
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